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Minutes of the NW erosh Regional Forum 
held on 14 June 2019 

at Riverside, Plymouth Grove, Manchester
In attendance: 
Ken Johnson

Riverside Care & Support
Mark Jones

Riverside Care & Support

Sue Whitham
Progress Housing Group

Tricia Grierson
Johnnie Johnson

Joanne Chadwick
Calico Group

Tina Lavender
One Manchester

Andrew White
Irwell Valley

Monika Rahman
Arawak Walton HA

Apologies:
Elaine Taberner
Riverside Care & Support

Ceri Twist

Catreficonwy

Joanne Grundy
Wigan Council

Len Rice

Wigan Council 

Joanne Freeman
Torus/Helena Partnership

Paula Underwood
Torus/Helena Partnership

Loretta Haslam
Mosscare St. Vincents

Lisa Jowrey

Arawak Walton HA

Steve Wood

Individual Member

Jean Bray

Individual Member

Joanne Rooney
Plus Dane Housing

	Item No.
	Item
	Action

	1


	Welcome, introductions and apologies
Ken welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave a brief background to the forum for the benefit of new attendees.

	

	2
	Minutes from the previous meeting and matters arising
Minutes accepted as a true account.
Ken confirmed that he had circulated the Tunstall presentation
Ken reported that unfortunately Greater Manchester Fire Service had cancelled once again but are still willing to attend at a future meeting.

Ken informed the forum that a representative from Le Grand/Tynetec had been in touch and expressed an interest in attending the forum with regard to doing a presentation on digital switchover. The forum felt that there would be little benefit in this having had Tunstall present at the previous forum.


	

	3
	Tricia Grierson, Johnnie Johnson Housing – Invisible Creations

As a result of GM Fire Service cancelling Tricia agreed to step in and deliver a presentation that she had previously delivered at the Housing LIN Annual Conference in May 2019.
 
Tricia gave some background to a project called Greenhouse which is funded and supported by the National Housing Federation (NHF). Tricia reported that she worked alongside members of other organisations and they were tasked with having a creative look at helping people to live well in their homes for longer.
 
Tricia reported that they were able to come up with four dual purpose adaptations which they took to the NHF Summit in London in September 2018 and were able to showcase them as part of a display. They also had to present in a ‘Dragons Den’ session to the summit audience of 800 reps from different housing organisation and before the event to the Prime Minister Teresa May.
 
Next steps are:
· To test the adaptations 

· Ensure the intellectual property is secured

· Obtain further funding to develop the product further and manufacture

· Plan for installation at a range of test sites 

· Develop links with academic institutions to assess the impact etc.


	

	4
	Erosh Chief Executive Feedback
Ken updated the Forum regarding erosh Trustees Meeting covering the following:

· Membership and income
· Budget and sponsorship
· New erosh website
· Good Practice guides
· Network news
· 2019 AGM
· Erosh training
· CHS Code of Practice
· Vacant Trustees position

· Dates and venues of future meetings
· Free job vacancy advertising reminder
Further discussion about the possible erosh Code of Practice and the forum felt the SES was a bit “clunky” and put organisations off and could do with streamlining. The forum felt the focus should be on “safe, sound and secure” and health and safety and risk assessments. Ken to feedback to erosh

	Ken

	5
	HouseProud

Ken informed the forum that a group called HouseProud North West had re-launched itself in April 2019. HouseProud NW meetings are open to all LGBT people working in social housing, as well as people who have a lead role for furthering LGBT equality in their organisation.

The group will meet at least four times a year.

The relaunch meeting covered the following:
· HouseProud re-launch

· Priorities and goals

· Roles and responsibilities

· Meeting dates

· Hate crime awareness and reporting centres

· Pride events 2019

Ken to circulate minutes of April meeting

	Ken 

	6
	Providers Updates and Current Issues

The forum discussed the recent decision with regard to scrapping the free TV licence for all over 75 years of age and enquired as to whether or not erosh would be formally responding. Ken to confirm with erosh Chief Executive and erosh chair.
Andrew brought up the topic of Section 20 with regard to service charges and will update the forum in greater detail at the next meeting.


	Ken



	7
	AOB
None
	

	8
	Date and time of next meeting:  

October 2019 Date TBC Start 10am 
Venue: Spey House, Criterion Street, Reddish, Stockport SK5 6TD
             Telephone: 0161 431 6629
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